From: Sarah B

**Sent:** 24 March 2017 12:32

To: Planning

**Subject:** Ref 2017/1424/T - contestation

## Dear Sir/Madam,

We are writing to you regarding the intended work to trees in the camden arts center garden. We live in 5 lindfield gardens and ou garden backs onto the camden arts center's grounds.

We are completely against the work planned, as it will directly affect us in the following way:

- Security: The trees create a natural barrier for anyone trying to come through our garden via the camden arts center. We have been burgled via that route once before and believe the more trees are in the way, the better.
- View: If trees are cut back or taken down, visitors will be able to see through into our garden and accommodation, which can again create a security issue. Kids visiting the center and playing int the garden have tried to climb not our garden before. The more trees are in the way, the better for us.
- Noise nuisances: We already hear every visitor to the arts center who wanders in their garden, and suffer a huge level of noise when schools are visiting. Reducing the natural barrier created by the trees against noise will make matters even worse.

We urge you to seriously consider the impact on our security and safety. If you were to ignore our claim and should we be burgled again through your premises, we will be forced to take action.

Best regards Sarah and Stephen Gilderdale On behalf of Jonathan Silver